American Planning Association Idaho Chapter

APA Idaho Executive Board

Minutes for March 10, 2016


|X|  Daren Fluke, President
|X|  Sabrina Minshall, Vice President
|_|  Mary Huff, Secretary
|X|  Jeff Lowe, Treasurer
|X|  Aaron Qualls, Region 1
|X|  Mike Ray, Region 2
|X|  Megan Leatherman, Region 3
|X|  Jae Hill, Region 4 
|X|  Sherwin Racehorse, Region 5
|_|  Jason Boal, Region 6
|X|  Brian Billingsley, L&PA
[bookmark: Check1]|X|  Maureen Gresham, E&O
|X|  Diane Kushlan, PDO
|X|  Jon Ingalls, P&Z Rep
|_|  Brock Cherry, Student Rep




Daren called the meeting to order; roll call was taken; a quorum was present. 
Sabrina moved to approve the January minutes. Maureen seconded; the motion carried. The February minutes will be moved to next month’s meeting to incorporate some suggested changes. 
Jeff reviewed the Treasurer’s report that was previously sent to the Board via email. The biggest expense was for Daren to attend the National conference. Brian moved to approve the expenditure report. Sherwin seconded; the motion carried. 
Sabrina informed the board that the call for nominations would begin April 1st. The deadline for submission of names is June 3rd. Ballots will be distributed in late June. Daren asked the board to get the word out and seek nominations. 
Maureen discussed the webinar series. One of the requirements of being part of the consortium is that someone from Idaho has to present a webinar. The board previously nominated best sessions from the 2015 conference. Maureen reported that the Signs session was the winner, but the presenter was not an Idaho person. The second place session was “Planning for a Sharing Economy” Maureen will move forward with getting that set up as the Idaho webinar session. 
Meg provided the Board with an update on the “Bridging Tradition and Innovation through Planning” 2016 conference planning. The date and time for the Annual Board meeting was set for October 13th, 2016. Meg reported that we need to put our deposit on the JUMP facility by February 14th. Daren and Jeff will follow up and make sure this is paid. Everything is on track and Meg is impressed with the conference planning team. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sherwin updated the Board briefly about the proposal for a joint conference proposal. He reported that the WP board was favorable to a joint conference. Daren will follow up with Mary and Sherwin to see where this stands. 

Brian discussed the urban renewal legislation. There was a draft bill approved in February. When it went to the committee for printing, many changes were made. The interim committee requested a follow up meeting to discuss the changes. This bill is being watched very closely, Brian is unsure that there is enough time left in the session to get this through. The committee recommends that APA Idaho oppose Bill 572. Brian moved to oppose House Bill 572 if it reaches the senate. Jae Hill seconded; the motion carried. 

Aaron sent an email out to all of the members in his region and will be holding a get together in the next couple of weeks.  

Mike reminded everyone that the Inland Empire would be holding their annual conference June 2nd and 3rd at Elkins Resort in Priest Lake. The Theme this year is “Your Plan, Your Community, Your Story” Mike will forward information to Mary.  

Meg will begin sending communications directly to the members in her region soon. She inquired about the Board Spring retreat. Maureen and Diane will look at getting something together after the spring mini conference on April 13th. The Chapter will help cover expenses for those that have to travel a long distance. 

Jae continues to meet with the Wood River Valley planners. He has also been attending the Southern Idaho Regional Planning and Zoning Administrators and Directors group.  

Sherwin has been putting a list together of members in his region and will hold a meet and greet in the near future. Sherwin will be going to the APA National conference. He has organized a Tribal Planning round table meeting and invites everyone to attend. 

Daren welcomed Jon Ingalls to the Board. Jon inquired about being able to contact the board as a resource when struggling with specific planning issues. The board welcomed the opportunity to help. 

Diane met with Dr. Vos about the University of Idaho planning program. He is looking for a focus group to meet with him to discuss his program. Jae and Sherwin are both interested in participating. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:50 pm.


Respectfully submitted by Mary Huff – Secretary


